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Dear Colleague,

LGPS : GAD FACTORS, REGULATION 55 : PURCHASE OF ADDED YEARS   APPLICATION ON OR AFTER 1 APRIL 2005
I am writing to inform you that the Government Actuary’s Department (GAD) have provided us with a final version of factors and guidance for Regulation 55  (Purchase of Added Years – Application on or after 1 April 2005), following the amendment introduced by Regulation 8 of the Local Government Pension Scheme (Amendment)(No.2)  Regulations 2004 SI 2004/3372. 
This guidance replaces the original tables circulated under cover of Brian Town’s  letter of 6 May 1998.  Further advice concerning new added years contracts entered into on and after  1st April 2005, and how this impacts on the rule of 85 will be issued shortly, in the light of any decisions on the LGPS  Amendment Regulations 2005 on which a consultation has recently concluded.  
I am arranging for the latest guidance to be made available on our website which can be accessed at  www.xoq83.dial.pipex.com/index/GADFactors 

I am sending a copy of this letter to Terry Edwards, Assistant Director (Pensions) Employers Organisation  for information.

Yours sincerely,

Andrew  Lankester

A J Lankester

Local Government Pension Division

